COMPUTER INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY DEPARTMENT

LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE

ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

April 29, 2008

Jody Cline, Advisory Committee Chair, called the meeting to order at 3:40 p.m. in BLDG19 Room 232.

PRESENT 

Members:  Thea Albright, ITECH NW; Jody Cline, Lane Council of Governments; Michael Eldridge, Jerry’s Home Improvement, Eric Fullar, UofO Telecomm Services; Lorraine Kerwood, Next Step Recycling; Ben Barrett, Elevensegrity; Frank Luperico, EWEB, David Erickson, Lost Creek Consulting.

Faculty/Staff:  Mark Williams, Gary Bricher, Ron Little, Larry Scott, Linda Loft, Mark Williams.

ELECTRONIC

Members: Oliver Brown, Oregon Judicial Dept.
ABSENT 

Members:  Steve Cordon, Buzz Monkey Software; Joe Neely, Symantec Corporation; Brian Larson, student representative. 

I./II. INTRODUCTION AND APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Jody Cline welcomed members and faculty to the meeting.   Michael Eldridge added one correction to the minutes regarding SQLServer2005, The Winter 2008 minutes were approved as corrected.  

III.
COMMUNITY SHARING
Members were asked to share newsworthy items from their company and the IT community. 

Jody Cline:  Moving plans are occupying most of  LCOG’s time.  They will be moving into the two upper floors of the Aster Bldg by September.  They are working on the Network and HVAC systems now.   They have been in their current location (the old Wells Fargo building) for 8 years.  The City of Eugene is planning to moved into the space they vacate. 

Thea Albright: At ITECH NW most of the IT projects are ongoing and they have been concentrating lately on marketing.

Michael Eldridge: There’s lots of on-going projects happening at Jerry’s, but nothing new since the last meeting.

Eric Fullar:  The UofO has a huge number of projects because of the Olympic Trials.  These should have been started two years ago, so now they are under ‘crunch’ time.  There’s lots of planning between them, Homeland Security, Eugene City police, etc. for emergency contingencies during the Trials.  They expect an average of 15,000 people per day (with many people here for a day) and another 5000 attending the open-air Fair/Market at 15th x Agate.  Other projects being planned for are the demolition of William’s Bakery, the new complex at 13th x Agate, remodels for the Education and Music school complexes, and the Baseball arena at Autzen stadium. 

Frank Luperico: EWEB is still working on several projects, but having considerable difficulty converting a customer service product.  It was originally produced by SCT as a by-product of Banner for utilities.  It has since been purchased/merged twice since then.  The current company Ventyx moved the product from Oracle 9i to Oracle 10 in order to be PCI compliant and moved the interface from Oracle Forms to Web Oracle.  However it crashes consistently and the vendor is not much help.  They are debating dumping the product for another. 

Ben Barrett:  Ben continues to work with many of the same clients, including one with several hardware issues. They replaced old systems in a dusty warehouse environment with new embedded computer systems.  Personally, he is working on Dreamweaver to flush out some of his web technologies and making the non-corporate life style work.  The Corvallis ‘Beaver’ Bar-Camp for students was very successful and well-rounded in participants.  The next Bar-Camp will be in Portland.  Ben also recommended a Wiki Conference in Palo Alto next week.

Lorraine Kerwood:  Their donor database from NetCorp called SalesForce Non-Profit Pro is changing to WordPress.  It’s an Open Source beta product that will enable additional Web 2.0 gadgets for calendaring, social networking, etc.  She suggested that a pool of students be formed to allow students to do ‘mini’ consulting with firm’s like hers.  Ben said the opportunity was ripe for students to form a Cooperative consultancy.  Eric said that he does hire students to work for UofO, and takes on supervision of unpaid interns with their own specific projects.  Larry commented that there are several logistical hurdles for paying students including IRS and Workers Compensation regulations.

David Erickson:  Has recently hired a former CIT student with excellent results.  He would like to have a couple more students like that.  They deal with conversion of health insurance records using SQLServer and Oracle.

Oliver Brown:  The Oregon Judicial Department has funding and is now embarking on building the eCourt for Oregon, starting with the Supreme Court.  We are in the process of vendor selection for our new Enterprise Content Management (ECM) security. This is becoming a central focus because of SB 583(Oregon Consumer Protection Act) and potential web portal requirements. 
BUSINESS and DISCUSSION

· Report from the Computer Information Technology Division 

Mark Williams reported on the Career and Technical Education Coordinating Committee (CETCC) meeting attended by himself, Jody, Linda, and Larry.  Jody commented that it helped her better understand how Advisory committees such as ours work.  This meeting occurs once every three years to advise the CETCC on our advisory committee’s progress.   Linda will add the meeting notes to the CIT Advisory webpage. 

The CIT’s student fte is up 10% for the year, however the whole college’s fte is down due to the non-credit sector.  Next year’s budget is currently being negotiated, but we’re not expecting cuts in CIT.  But college-wide there are already many indirect cuts caused by freezing open positions,  including two from CIT.  Allocations for next year’s federal Carl Perkins Act funds should be known by mid-May.  These funds support lab equipment and curriculum development.  Mark inquired whether Advisory members would like more data analysis including longitudinal tracking of CIT majors, and if they would be willing to help with the analysis.  He mentioned two members of the Business Advisory committee as prototyping that work.  Thea suggested that a student helper be assigned to work with an advisory member who might volunteer to help with the analysis.  She would be more interested in helping market the programs.  Mark mentioned the college’s management restructuring, including moving the college’s IT under the provost position (VP of Instruction), instead of College Operations.  When this happens, we may see specific program data more readily available. 

· Volunteer speakers for the CIS100 Computing Careers class.

Ron Little sent around a sign-up sheet for speaking to the CIS100 careers class.  Several people inquired as to the length and format of the talk.  Jody suggested that more people might be willing to do this if it were a panel discussion. Thea suggested that several people come from one company to give different IT perspectives.  Ollie said it might be possible to have Oregon Judicial’s CIO give some of his time given the theme.
· Ways that the Advisory Committee can support:  1) pathway connections with high schools and 4-yr schools, 2) assisting student balance of gender & diversity.

Due to time constraints, Jody asked that folks think about this and come back to the next meeting with ideas.

· Emerging jobs & skills for future IT professionals and pathways to get there.

Jody said that Help Desk people must have good customer service skills with a strong networking background. They don’t do hardware support since that is performed by another group at RIS.  Good web research skills are also required.

Thea responded that specific IT skills can be learned onsite.  However, skills in project management, documentation, graphic support, web development including web2.0 skills, and being a visionary are necessary are necessary for ‘staying on top of the profession’.  

Michael added that inductive & deductive reasoning skills are necessary for being an IT diagnostician.  People also need to know how to work collaboratively.  

Eric said that the basic knowledge of how to solve IT problems comes from being able to analyze the big picture and put that into a project management framework.  In other words, to identify the need and the resources necessary, then plan out how to accomplish it.

Lorraine remarked that the trends for non-profits show 10-12% will close because of grant opportunities drying up in the economic down-turn.  More software resources are being served over the Internet, not in-house products.  People need to be well-rounded and communicate well with others via the Internet.  Other trends are in the use of hyper-media.  They are going to use HeadPiece Media, a streaming DHTV on local pages.  They are trading hardware to get this software.

Ben talked about knowing the integration of divergent services like Google, cross-platform migration of data, and efficient problem solving.  However, students must be taught what to do when no answer exists, i.e., how to back-up and go a different path when solving problems.  He recommended viewing the 43 things blog on Podcasts (http://www.43things.com).
Linda mentioned that the state is pushing for new 2yr degree programs in Health Informatics.  These will tie into the BS and MS degrees already established at OIT/Portland, and OHSU.  She was asked to email notes from last week’s state-wide college & university Computer Chairs meeting where this was discussed.

David recommended that more concentration be given to back-end IT needs like database rather than web services.  

Ollie said that the niche areas he’s seeing are: 1) security, 2)wireless technology, 3)enterprise service architecture, 4)virtual environments, 5)web 2.0 developers, and 6)VOIP.  As to pathways, the CISSP Certification would be the first step in these areas of specialization: servers, networking, wireless technologies, applications, basic project management.
V. THANKYOU'S 

Linda thanked Michael Eldridge and Jody Cline their years of service to the Board with a certificate of appreciation.  Jody thanked all members for their attendance and the meeting adjourned at 5:25 p.m. The next regular meeting will be in Fall 2008. 

Respectfully Submitted,

Linda Loft

Committee Co-Coordinator

ECopies: Advisory Committee Members,


Mark Williams, Interim Division Chair, Computer Information Technology


Andrea Newton, Interim AVP for Instruction, OISS
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